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O P I N I O N

Successful Early Childhood Develop-
ment Requires a Holistic Approach

Dr. Anita Asiimwe
Coordinator of the National Early Childhood Development Program, Rwanda

	 Early childhood development is key 
to Rwanda’s future. Committed to be-
coming a knowledge-based economy by 
2050, the Rwandan government estab-
lished the National Early Childhood 
Development Program (NECDP) in 
2017 to ensure that the children being 
born in Rwanda today have all the nutri-
tional, nurturing and early educational 
advantages possible to become central 
actors in this ambitious national goal. 
The Government of Rwanda under-
stands that to get better results in early 
childhood development it needs to be 
done in a holistic manner. To this end,  
the NECDP was created as an umbrella 
organization coordinating government, 
private industry, development partners, religious-based organi-
zations and civil society, with a mission to pool resources, put 
them into coordinated action, and confirm appropriate delivery 
of services.
	 The NECDP coordinates interventions that have anything 
to do with the development of children in their earliest years. 
This is encapsulated in the Six Pillars of the national early 
childhood development policy, covering health, nutrition, hy-
giene, brain stimulation and early learning, and child protec-
tion. These combined form the basis of the program’s positive 
parenting advocacy. The NECDP has been tasked by the gov-
ernment to coordinate all these efforts into an integrated con-
text that allows parents to understand the child development 
process, and the actions required to give their child the best 
start possible in life. 
	 Improved early childhood nutrition is fundamental to 
achieving NECDP’s mission. While there have been some im-
provements in key areas, such as reducing childhood stunting 

from 51% in 2005 down to 35% in 2018, 
this figure is far from acceptable, and re-
quires much hard work from the govern-
ment, all its instruments, and the cooper-
ation of all stake holders, including de-
velopment partners, to achieve the goal 
of 19% by 2024. Currently, the NECDP 
is working with JICA on Nutrition Im-
provement through Agricultural Trans-
formation, a three-year project that aims 
to improve nutrition-sensitive agriculture 
through multi-sectoral coordination. This 
broad-sweeping program coordinates an 
array of existing initiatives, including in-
creasing nutrition content, commodity 
selection and delivery, and age-appropri-
ate nutrition education.

      As any parent knows, raising a child is a multi-faceted and 
highly integrated process, and while the scale is different, the 
process is the same when dealt with at a national level. 
	 The ability of JICA to work across multiple sectors for co-
ordination and implementation is highly complementary with 
the NECDP’s core mission, and I am optimistic about getting 
good results in fighting undernutrition and further reducing 
childhood stunting. To be honest, we  simply must succeed, as 
the children who are yet to be born, or are in their earliest years 
now, will be at the center of the new vision for Rwanda. It is 
essential that their potential is maximized by acting now to en-
sure they have the best start in life possible..
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